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This memo describes the planned actions of COG and TPB Committees to help coordinate the plans
and mitigation actions of the COG/TPB member jurisdictions during WMATA's planned expanded
maintenance work activities on the Metrorail system. We plan to provide periodic updates to the
Board on the matter during this period that WMATA estimates will last about one year.

BACKGROUND 

On May 6, 2016 Metro General Manager/CEO Paul J. Wiedefeld released SafeTrack, an expanded
track work plan to improve Metrorail safety and restore service reliability. The SafeTrack ts a work
plan intended to accelerate maintenance and safety work activities on the Metrorail system

WMATA has described SafeTrack as a massive effort to address safety recommendations and
rehabilitate the Metrorail system on an accelerated basis, with the intention of completing about
three years' worth of work in about one year. SafeTrack is designed to accomplish this work through
expanded maintenance activity during 15 specific time periods and locations called "safety surges".
WMATA believes that SafeTrack will achieve safety and state of good repair of basic track structure
and advance some of the work activities recommended by the NTSB and FTA. Should WMATA add
additional elements to 5afeTrack the regional coordination process can be amended as may be
appropriate.

The Safe Track plan "includes expansion of track-work hours on weeknights, weekends and during
certain rush hours- both aboveground and in tunnels; line segment shutdowns of less than one
month

A WMATA press release notes that the proposed SafeTrack work plan will be finalized on May 16
2016, based on the review and consideration of traffic mitigation actions by the Departments of
transportation in the District of Columbia, Virginia and Maryland. Metrorail riders will be encouraged
to consider using alternate travel options while safety surge work is in effect on their ltne. The first
planned safety surge activity will begin on June 4th, 2016. The Draft safety surge schedule released
by WMATA is included as Attachment A. The following actions are being planned or assessed by
TPB/COG staff once the SafeTrack work plan and safety surge schedule is finalized by WMATA. We
plan to provide the Boards with periodic updates on the implementation of this important regional
event.
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